
  
     

   
 

  
 

   
 

 
 

 
 

    
      

   
 

    
   

 
 

   
      

   
 

    
       

 
 

  

Expression of Condolence 
for the Victims of the 401 Highway Collision 

by Toronto City Council 
Moved by: Councillor Mike Colle 

Seconded by: Mayor Olivia Chow 

The Mayor and Members of Council are deeply saddened to learn of the tragic loss of 
three children that occurred as a result of a vehicle crash on Highway 401 
on May 18, 2025. 

Three siblings – aged 15, 13, and 6 – were killed. They are survived by their mother, 
and 10-year-old sibling who were severely injured. 

Our thoughts are with the family members, friends, communities, and those at the 
Toronto Catholic District School Board that lost their loved ones in this accident. May 
they find strength and solace during this difficult time. We also hope for a full recovery 
for those who were injured in the crash. 

The City Clerk is asked to convey, on behalf of Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere condolences to the family of the victims and all those impacted by this tragedy. 
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